WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened by the passing of Henry Stewart, retired City Manager for the Township of Mississauga, who passed away on Saturday, June 17, 2023;

AND WHERASAS Henry began his career with the Toronto Township on June 13, 1955 as the Assistant Secretary-Treasurer of the planning board and later served as Deputy Clerk and Deputy Manager;

AND WHEREAS Henry was appointed to the City Manager role for the Town of Mississauga in 1971:

AND WHEREAS in 1972, Henry was appointed to the Ontario Municipal Board where he served until 1980, including ten years as Chair of the Board;

AND WHEREAS throughout his career Henry shared his knowledge and expertise by servicing on various boards such as the AMCTO education committee, the AMO Board of Directors, the Ministry of Colleges and Universities' committee on local government education and as Chair of the Credit Valley Hospital Board;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Stewart family.